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Reminders 
 
Monday 7 Mar 
 Learning Conversations 

 Division Swimming 

Tuesday 8 Mar 
 Learning Conversations 

Wednesday 9 Mar 
 Learning Conversations 

 Foundation Rest Day 

Thursday 10 Mar 
 Learning Conversations 

 School Photos 
Friday 11 Mar 
 Learning Conversations 

 School Photos 
Monday 14 Mar 
 Labour Day Holiday 
Tuesday 15 Mar 
Foundation start attending full time 
 Yr5 Cybersafety night 7-8pm via Google 

Meet 
Thursday 17 Mar 
 Regional Swimming 

 P&F Meeting 7.30pm 
Friday 18 Mar 
 Caritas K’s 

Wednesday 23 Mar 
 School Advisory Board @ 7.30pm 

Thursday 24 Mar 
 AFL Clinic Fdn – Yr2 

Friday 25 Mar 
 Easter Raffle tickets due back 

Wednesday 30 Mar 
 Easter Raffle Drawn 

Friday 1 April 
 PUPIL FREE DAY – Staff Spirituality Day 

Saturday 2 April 
 Daylight Saving ends 

Friday 8 April 
 End of term 1 - 2.30pm finish 

 

 
Tuckshop 2022 – Term 1 
(No parents helpers allowed as yet) 

 
Week 6 
Friday 4 March 

 
Week 7 
Thursday 10 March 
Friday 11 March 

 
Week 8 
Thursday 17 March 
Friday 18 March 

 
Week 9 
Thursday 24 March 
Friday 25 March 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
5-6 Mar Purvis (3H), Balic (4O),  

12-13 Mar Labour Day Weekend 

 Arundell (6H),Anderson (2S) 

19-20 Mar Loorham (2D), Ryan (6W),  

 Behrens (6W) 

26-27 Mar Baker (6W), Oldham (6W),  

 Frawley (6T) 

2-3 Apr Bennallack (4Z), Johnson (5W),  

 Burns (5W )

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“True progress quietly and persistently moves along 
without notice.” 

St Francis of Assisi         

Dear Families, 
Ash Wednesday is one of the most important holy days in the liturgical 
calendar. Ash Wednesday begins the season of  Lent, a season of 
fasting and prayer. 
 
Ash Wednesday takes place 46 days before Easter Sunday (40 days 
if you don’t count Sunday’s), and is chiefly observed by Catholics, 
although many other Christians observe it too. 
 
Ash Wednesday comes from the ancient Jewish tradition of penance 
and fasting. The practice includes the wearing of ashes on the head. 
The ashes symbolize the dust from which God made us. As the priest 
applies the ashes to a person's forehead, he says: "Remember that 
you are dust, and to dust you shall return." Alternatively, the priest 
may say, "Repent and believe in the Gospel." 
 

Fr. Andrew reminded us on Shrove Tuesday that if we give up a treat 
we should try and save that money and present it to those who are 
more needy than ourselves. That is why each class has a Project 
Compassion Box.  

Project Compassion brings thousands of Australian schools, 
parishes and supporters together to raise funds for people living in 
some of the most vulnerable communities across the world. Our 
Caritas K’s fundraiser will be held on Friday 18 March.  
*** All parents are invited to walk with us around our school path. 
 
I share with you a Lenten reflection: 

 
Loving God, 

Sometimes my heart 
turns in every direction 

except towards you. 
Please help me 

to turn my heart toward you, 
to gaze upon you in trust 

and to seek your kingdom with all of my heart. 
Soften my hardened heart 

so that I might love others 
as a way to glorify and worship you. 

Grant me this 
with the ever-present guidance of your spirit. 

Amen 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 3 – March 3, 2022 
(Term 1 – Week 6) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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Learning Conversations - Bookings close tomorrow – Friday 4 March @ 9am 
I ask all parents to please book a Learning Conversation appointment 
with your child’s teacher ASAP. . 
Learning Conversations are an opportunity for our students, parents 
and teachers to come together and reassess your child’s academic and 
social and emotional learning, and set new goals.   

The Learning Conversations will be held throughout next week (March 7-11). Please state whether you would 
prefer a face-to-face meeting or online.  

 
Please go to schoolinterviews.com.au OR click on this link to book your interview time, School Interviews and 

enter the code – 2hzu8..  

 

School Photographs – Arthur Reed Photos 
Our school photographs will take place on Thursday 10 & Friday 11 March. I ask 
that all students wear their correct school uniform (NOT the sports 
uniform). Please see below the schedule for the two days: 
 

Thursday 10 March - Class photos and individual portraits. Grade 6 graduation also. 
Friday 11 March – Class photos and all Families photos will be taken and staff photo including individual 
portraits.  
Further information about registration and ordering is included later in this newsletter. 

 
Covid Update 
Masks 

• Primary school staff will be required to always wear masks 
 indoors.   
• There is an exemption from this requirement if primary school 
 staff are actively teaching and clear enunciation or visibility 
 of their mouth is essential.  
• Masks are not compulsory for teachers and staff outdoors, 
 however they are strongly recommended if physical distance cannot be maintained, even 
 outdoors. 
• Students in Grade 3 to Grade 6 must wear a face mask indoors. 

 

Non classroom based activities (camps, excursions, assemblies, masses, etc) 
• Schools can run extra-curricular and other out-of-classroom activities including camps, excursions, 
 sport and tours. 
• In planning for all non-classroom based activities (such as school assemblies) and extra- curricular 
 activities, including camps, excursions, other out-of-school activities, incursions and learning 
 activities such as sport, music and the arts, schools must conduct a risk  assessment so risk is 
 minimized.  

 

Rapid Antigen Tests 

• Will be provided to teachers and students to test twice a week till the end of Term 1. 
• Staff/student with a positive RAT (probable case) who receives a negative PCR test within 48 
 hours after the positive RAT may return to school if they have no covid symptoms (rather 
 than isolate for 7 days). 

 

Parents (or those not performing work) 
• In Victorian Catholic schools, parents, carers and other adult visitors who enter school buildings 
 must be able to show evidence of two doses of COVID-19 vaccine or have a valid medical 
 exemption.  
• The following exceptions apply: 

o When attending to administer medical treatment 
o When attending to collect a child who is unwell 
o When attending briefly to pick up a RAT test or art work, etc 
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QR Codes 

• Service Victoria QR code check-in is NOT required at schools. Routine school visitor record keeping 
 arrangements will continue to apply.  

 

Liturgies and sacramental celebrations 

• In all cases, individuals attending school grounds for liturgies or sacramental celebrations must 
 comply with the vaccination requirements detailed above.  

 

I pray these measures help keep our community safe.  
 

Labour Day Holiday 
Our school will be closed on Monday 14 March to celebrate Labour Day public holiday. I hope all families 
enjoy a long weekend.  
 

Parents & Friends Meeting 
Our next P & F meeting will be held on Thursday 17 March at 7.30pm. We will hold this 
meeting online.To join the online meeting please use this link:  
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87211839649?pwd=TkUwQm5oM3Vuc2IzcklhUG9GOWZSQT09  

All parents are most welcome.  
 

Pupil Free Day 
Please note, a pupil free day has been planned for a Staff Spirituality Day on Friday 1 April. 
YMCA All day care will be available for any families wishing to book their child in for the day. 
 

Family Directory Forms 

These forms are due back to school tomorrow – Friday 4 March. Regardless of whether you want to be 

included in the Family Directory or not, we require these forms to be returned by every family. We thank those 

families who have already returned their forms.  

 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 
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Postponed - Michael Carr-Gregg Presentation 
Unfortunately, we have had to postpone the evening with Michael Carr Gregg, scheduled for Monday 7 

March. We will inform the school community when the new date has been booked in. If any parents would 

like a refund for their ticket purchase, please contact the school office. 
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RE News….
CARITAS - Project Compassion: For All Future Generations  

This week the season of Lent began with Ash Wednesday, which also marks 
the beginning of the annual Caritas Australia Project Compassion Appeal. 
Donations to Project Compassion allows Caritas Australia, the Catholic 
Agency for International Aid and Development, to work with local 
communities around the world to end poverty, promote justice and uphold 

dignity.  

The theme of Project Compassion 2022 is ‘For All Future Generations’ and reminds us that the good that 
we do today will extend and impact the lives of generations to come. It 
invites us to make the world a better place by working together now and 
finding long-term solutions to global issues.  We encourage you to put your 
compassion into action this Lent through your prayer, fasting and almsgiving 
by supporting Project Compassion. Each family will receive a Project 
Compassion box and/or a set of envelopes for their donations or you can 
donate online via the Caritas Australia website at: lent.caritas.org.au 

 

Caritas Ks 
Caritas Ks when we walk in solidarity with those who walk each day for water, education and for the basic 
necessities of life will be held on Friday, 18 March. Last week, the eldest student in the family brought 
home a sponsor book to gather sponsors for your family. Please let Mrs Hitchcock know if you would like 
another sponsor book. When you have your sponsors please return to the eldest in the family's classroom 
teacher. 
 
Caritas Ks Sponsor Books include a ‘5 global facts page’ and contain 5 tax-deductible receipts. Students 
are encouraged to tell 5 people 5 facts perhaps for a fiver! 
That’s little more than a cup of coffee – the average cost of a take-away latte in Victoria is now $4.50! Can 
you give a cup of coffee to help provide water for life? 

 
Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 
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Arthur Reed School Photos 2022 – Thursday 10 & Friday 11 March 

Annual school photos including sibling photos will be taken at St. Francis 

by Arthur Reed Photos on Thursday 10 & Friday 11 March 2022. 

There is no need to return any forms or money to school. 

Unique image codes will be issued to all students on/after photo day so families can register online to view 

images when they become available in the web shop.  

Registration is simple, just follow the 3 simple steps on your child’s personalised flyer once you receive it 

and remember to add the codes for all your children attending this school. 

Even if you registered last year, it’s important that you do again this year using your child’s 2022 image 

code to link their images for the current year with your contact details. 

When images are ready to view and in the web shop, all parents who have registered will be notified by 

SMS and email. 

Once registered, please wait for notification that 2022 images are online to view before making your 

purchase.    
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PE News…. 
Catholic Swimming Sports 
Congratulations to all the students who attended the Catholic Sports Carnival yesterday at the Bendigo East 
Swimming Pool. The results below are the overall results from 2 heats in each event. Students will receive 
ribbons soon, there was an issue with the ribbons we received on the day. We will hand these out to students 
in an official way soon. Thank you to Mrs Delaney, Miss Ellis and Mrs Zealley for helping the students on 
the day and well done to our students who continue to demonstrate exemplary in and out of school. 

 
We had many outstanding performances throughout the day: 

• Darcy Rodda  10yr girls 50m Freestyle   3rd overall 
   10yr girls 50m Backstroke  2nd overall 

• Willow Wardell 10yr girls 50m Breaststroke   1st overall 
• Will Shadbolt  10yr boys 50m Backstroke  2nd overall 
• Ava Hope   11yr girls 50m Freestyle   1st overall  
• Willow Dickson 11yr girls 50m Backstroke  1st overall 
• Tate Kanzamar 11yr boys 50m Freestyle   3rd overall 
•    11yr boys 50m Backstroke   2nd overall 
• Amelia Kelly   12yr girls 50m Freestyle   2nd overall 
• Sam Johnson 12yr boys 50m Freestyle   2nd overall 

   12yr boys 50m Breaststroke  3rd overall 
   12yr boys 50m Backstroke  1st overall 

• Mia Wardell  12yr girls 50m Backstroke  3rd overall 
   12yr girls 50m Butterfly   2nd overall 

• Alistair Hughes 12yr boys 50m Backstroke  3rd overall 
• Sapphira Lecek  12yr girls 50m Breaststroke   2nd overall  

 
• Girls 10 years 4X50m freestyle relay    2nd place 
• Lily Diss, Darcy Rodda, Jade Hayward, Willow Wardell 
• Boys 10 years 4X50m freestyle relay  2nd place 
• Will Shadbolt, Brady McDermott, Alex Kelly, Will Munro 
• Girls 11 years 4X50m freestyle relay   1st place 

Lahni Tyrrell, Ella Tyrrell, Willow Dickson, Ava Hope. 
• Boys 11 years 4X50m freestyle relay  2nd place 
• Tate Kanzamar, Tom Feiss, James Neunhoffer, William DeJong 
• Boys 12 years 4X50m freestyle relay    2nd place 
• Sam Johnson, Connor Nelson, Alistair Hughes, Eli Fennell  
• Girls 13 years 4X50m freestyle relay  1st place  
• Amelia Kelly, Ellie Munro, Sapphira Lecek, Mia Wardell 

 
The Divisional Swimming Sports held at Bendigo East Swimming Pool next Monday 7th February. 
Congratulations to the following students for making The Division Swimming Carnival: 

 
Ava Hope 
Amelia Kelly 
Sam Johnson 
Darcy Rodda 
Will Shadbolt 
Willow Dickson 
Tate Kanzamar 
Willow Wardell 

Sapphira Lecek 
Mia Wardell 
Lily Diss 
Jade Hayward 
Brady McDermott 
Alex Kelly  
Will Munro 
Ella Tyrrell  

Lahni Tyrrell 
Tom Feiss 
James Neunhoffer  
William DeJong 
Ellie Munro 
Connor Nelson 
Alistair Hughes 
Eli Fennell 

 

A big congratulations to: Sam Johnson and Mia Wardell who won our schools 'Best 
Contributor' medals. 
 
As parent helpers are integral to a smooth operation for our students, we would like to 
thank some of the parents who helped out on the day. Thank you to Kim Kelly for 
marshalling and Tamara Wardell for timekeeping all day. Thank you also to Emma 
Tyrrell and Nic Tyrrell for helping assist with the day and packing up at the end. 
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On Monday, the Grade 4 - 6’s competed at the catholic swimming sports.  
Before we got on the bus we had an early break. After our quick break we got onto the bus. Some of 

us were nervous, some of us were really excited. The bus started to move and we were off to the 

swimming sports! 

 
When we got to the pool the grade 4’s were finishing up with their races.  

 
First some of us did our medley relays. The under 12 boys medley was the first race, the boys came 

fourth it was a great effort. We also had the under 12 girls medley relay and they came - first 

everyone was so happy. 

 
 With some incredible times it was a really successful day. There was a lot of cheering from the side 

lines as well. After a week of parents not being able to spectate the sports, the rules finally relaxed 

and parents were allowed to come.  

 
We thank all the teachers who were involved in helping us all get to the end of the pool. Big thanks to 

Mr Butcher, Mrs Zealley, Miss Ellis and Mrs Delaney who made this all possible. 

 
By Sam Johnson, Mia Wardell and Amelia Kelly 
 
 
Matt Butcher 
Acting PE Coordinator 
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OASIS News…..  
Congratulations Green Team 
We have selected our Green Team members for Term 1. Well done for the impressive applications that 
these students made. We look forward to working together to improving our school garden ready for planting 
the winter crop. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Oz Harvest Food Education Program (FEAST) 
Students in Grade 6 are beginning our newly introduced OZ Harvest FEAST (Food Education and 
Sustainability Program) this week. We have learnt that 1/3 of food is wasted at all stages of the supply chain 
Farms, Manufacturing and Home. Here are some ways we can help improve our Ecological Footprint: 

 
We can all help reduce our ecological footprint by: 
 

• Not wasting food  

• Choosing food that is locally grown 

• Buying seasonal produce 

• Selecting foods with less packaging 

• Buying less processed foods 

• Composting the food that can't be eaten 

• Avoid single use plastic cutlery, cups and plates 

• Using energy efficiently for cooking 

 

Matt Butcher 
Environment and Sustainability Coordinator 
 

 

2022 Instrumental Program – Term 1 availabilities 

The Instrumental program is open to all children from Foundation (Prep) to 
Yr 6.  Lessons are held in the 4 Instrumental Rooms in the Music Centre 
during school hours.  As part of the program, an annual Instrumental 
Concert is held where the children are able to perform an item that they 
have learnt during the year.   

In Term 1, we have vacancies in the following areas. Enrolments and enquiries are made by contacting the 
Instrumental teacher directly: 

Vocal:    Hayley Trounson  hayley.trounson@hotmail.com 
Piano:    Helen Jordan   helenjordan@optusnet.com.au 

 Susan Steele   susansteelepiano@gmail.com 
Guitar/Vocal:     Min Miles    minmiles@bigpond.com 
Guitar/Bass/Drums:   Sam Miles-Forbes   sammilesforbes@gmail.com 
Recorder/Flute:  Liesbeth Van Emmerik liesbethhc@gmail.com 
Violin:    Kate Van Emmerik  kateviolin2@gmail.com 
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Conveyance Allowance Application 

Application and Authority to Pay forms need to be completed and returned to the office by  
Monday 7th March 2022. 
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CSEF (Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund) 

Sign and date the form and return it to the school office as soon as possible. The CSEF program for 2022 
closes on Friday 24 June 2022 
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2022 P&F Easter Raffle 

This year, the P&F are running an Easter Raffle to help clear out the store 

room of donations, gifts and prizes originally earmarked for one of the past 

two cancelled fetes. We are hoping to raise enough money to develop the area 

beside the soccer pitch amongst the trees as per the Strategic Plan. 

 

Tickets will be sent home with the eldest child of the family tomorrow - Friday, 4th March. Tickets are 

$1.00 each, note NO money can be returned to school, all monies from ticket sales to be processed via 

CDF Pay. Please click on Easter Raffle, select your eldest child and then select the amount to pay – either 

a full book - $20 or separate amount for each ticket sold. 

 

There are over 15 prizes available to win, ranging from an Apple Watch to a child’s BMX bike and many others. 

Each prize winner will also receive a small number of Easter chocolates.  

 

Tickets are to be returned through the classroom tubs by the Friday 25th March and the raffle will be drawn 

on the Wednesday 30th March (second last week of term). 

 

We thank you in advance for your continued support of our school and look forward to sharing the new 

developments once completed. 

        With Thanks Georgina, Megan, Kate and Nic 
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St Francis Basketball Club 
St Francis Basketball Club AGM 
Tuesday 15th March, 6.30pm @ Bradies Tavern 
New members welcome!  
We are looking for multiple age group co-ordinator’s and various 
positions - so come along and see how you can support this growing 
community.  
(Any apologies to Kristy 0428921776) 
 

 
 

Uniform Shop 
Unfortunately we are still unable to have face-to-face service in the Uniform Shop All orders are to be 

submitted online. Click on this link to access the St Francis online Buxwear uniform 

shop - Buxwear - St Francis Shop 

To assist the Uniform Shop staff, when ordering uniform online, please add your 

child’s name and class in the ‘Any Notes’ section when you are selecting items. 

This cannot be done at the payment stage of the order. 

Orders will be processed on Monday’s, Wednesday’s & Thursday’s. 
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YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The 

program  

operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on days of 

school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register 

your child in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Community News…. 
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